
Love God... And Love Your Neighbor                                                                                                                               

Kenilworth  
Church  

PC(USA) 
 

Faith, Love, Action 
 

July , 2015 

From Our Pastor 

O ver the last 
few years, 

there has been an 
enormous 
amount of dis-
cussion about 
church renewal.  With declining 
membership and resources, how 
does the church survive and 
thrive?  What will the church look 
like in the future?  We talk a lot 
about what we need to change and 
what traditions we keep.  There-
fore, let us be reminded of what 
the church of the present is about. 

The church is the place where 
Christians become aware in word 
and sacrament of the hidden pres-
ence of God in their lives and in 
the lives of others.  

The church is the fruit of the pat-
tern of the life of Jesus, who 
turned to the disadvantaged, who 
supported the unsupported, of the 
death of Jesus, the legacy of a 
man dying in agony for ultimate 
truth, of the resurrection, of the 
new creation in the Spirit.  

The church is the church of the 
triune God, and it is there for all 
humankind. We see this clearly in 
the celebration of the Lord’s Sup-
per.  In this act, the people of God 
make a witness to their faith and 
invite others into the circle of 
faith. This is not an inward facing 
but an outward facing circle. All 
are called and all are invited. 

(Continued on page 2) 

Red Tent Ministry 

Y ou may have heard of a new 
ministry here at KPC called 

the Red Tent Ministry. The Red 
Tent is rooted in ancient Christian 
history as a gathering place for 
women. In biblical times, women 
were admitted to the Red Tent 
when giving birth or menstruating 
because the men in their commu-
nities feared contamination from 
these biological processes. 
The Red Tent eventually became a 
sacred gathering area where wom-
en went to celebrate life as they 
learned from one another to 
strengthen themselves, their fami-
lies, and their communities. 
(history from wom-
enoftheredtent.com) 

The Red Tent Ministry has been 
formed as a response to our very 
successful Dignity Drive. The 
Dignity Drive is an ongoing col-
lection of soap/shampoo and vari-
ous hygiene items that are donated 
to agencies in Asheville that serve 
the homeless population.  

When I visit these agencies and 
drop off supplies, I always ask 
what donated items are needed the 
most and every time the response I 
am given is feminine hygiene 
products. Feminine hygiene prod-
ucts, including pads and tampons, 
are very expensive and cannot be 
purchased with food stamp bene-
fits. These products are necessary 
for seeking employment and    

 

(Continued on page 2) 

H ow do you spend your time?  
We would love to know 

about your hobbies, where you 
volunteer and what YOU are pas-
sionate about! Drop your com-
ments in the offering basket or 
shoot an email to kenilworthpres-
byterianchurch@gmail.com 

This information is helpful so that 
we can seek ways to expand our 
ministries and create outreach op-
portunities that are meaningful to 
all.  

Please let us hear from you about 
your interests. 

-Katie 

Your Interests 
Can Guide KPC 

Presbyterian Family 
Picnic 

W estminster Presbyterian 

Church has invited several 

church congregations, including 

Kenilworth Presbyterian Church, 

to join them for a picnic on Satur-

day, August 1 at Noon.   This is 

an annual event that was held the 

last couple of years at Rec Park.  

Location: Westminster  Presby-

terian Church, 15 Overlook Pl.  

Click HERE for directions.  

We hope to see a good KPC turn-

out to join with our Presbyterian 

family picnic.  See Bob Craddock 

with questions.  

http://www.westminsteravl.org/
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New Members 

M eet new members Randy 
and Lar-

ry Gaddy. 
They are the 
parents of 
Katie Adams. 
Randy and 
Larry trans-
ferred their 
letter of membership from 
Raeford Presbyterian PC(USA)  
in Raeford, NC where they live. 
Randy and Larry realized that 
they were attending KPC more 
often and being more active in the 
life of Kenilworth than they were 
at the church where they were 
members. The Gaddy’s are very 
supportive of the Red Tent minis-
try and the racial justice work that 
KPC is involved in. Randy and 
Larry are retired and enjoy spend-
ing time with their children, 
grandchildren and great-
grandchildren (and an awesome 
grand-dog). When not in the 
mountains with their new church 
family they can be found enjoying 
their lake house in White Lake, 
NC.  

- Katie 

May we remember that indeed 
there is much to do and there is 
much to celebrate.  The Psalm 34 
reminds us: “O taste and see that 
the Lord is good.”  Let us continue 
to offer the goodness of God to the 
world.   

- Allen 

(From our Pastor continued from page 1) 

J oyce Gibbens returns home via 
letter of transfer and was wel-

comed by congregation on June 
14.  Thank you for joining the 
KPC choir. Welcome Home, 
Joyce.    

O ur KPC Sunday School class 

will begin a new Bible Study 

series on the first Sunday of Au-

gust—August 2.  It will be led by 

Rev. Dr. Allen 

Smith and 

Marvin Cham-

bers.  They will 

be using the 

guide seen in the 

logo to the right.  

You may want to 

get in on this 

from the beginning.    

Your Bible! The Study Begins 

7 Sessions 

Offers an introduction to the li-

brary of books which are the foun-

dation of our faith and provides a 

refreshing orientation to the Book 

and opens a door of understanding 

to all other Bible study.  In seven, 

one-hour sessions, participants 

will explore basic issues.  

Contents: 

 What Is the Bible? 

 How Did the Bible Come to 
Be? 

 What Is the Old Testament 
About? 

 What Is the New Testament 
About? 

 How Has the Bible Been Pre-
served and Handed On? 

 How Shall We Study the Bi-
ble? 

 What Is the Place of the Bible 
in Our Lives? 

 

This series begins August 2. The 

class begins at 10 a.m.  each 

Sunday. 

Please let Allen know if you’d like 

to participate so he can order 

enough workbooks.  

Sunday School 
Class Update 

Returning          

Member 

LFR’s Nancy 

Gavin and Barbara 

Bell receiving 

supply of tampons 

from Katie for 

distribution to LFR 

clients.  

attending school and very often 
women are arrested for shop lift-
ing these items!  

The Red Tent Ministry will be 
focusing exclusively on collecting 
and distributing feminine hygiene 
products to homeless and low 
income women in Asheville. I 
feel strongly that we are follow-
ing the holy spirit’s guidance by 
ministering to the unique needs of 
women in our community. The 
response has been astounding! So 
much so that we have launched 
The Asheville Period Project.  

The Asheville Period Project is a 
public extension of the ministry. 
It is a way for businesses and 
individuals in the community 
(that may not attend Kenilworth 
Church) to donate feminine hy-
giene items for us to distribute. In 
one week,  the Asheville Period 
Project’s FaceBook page received 
almost 200 likes!  

We will have our first public dis-
tribution of feminine hygiene 
products on the streets of Ashe-
ville at the beginning of August 
and are planning a “Morning of 
Ministry” with homeless women 
later that month!  

Yes, we are still collecting soap, 
shampoo, lotion etc. (keep taking 
from the hotels!) and we will be 
using these items to create      
hygiene kits for distribution.  

If you would like to donate to the 
Red Tent Ministry, please write 
“Red Tent” on your contribution 
envelope. If you would like to 
volunteer your time, please see 
me! I am happy to answer any 
questions that you may have. I am 
overjoyed with the direction we 
are taking and the women we are 
serving.   -Katie 

(Red Tent Ministry continued from page 

1) 
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Please CLICK on the logo above 
and sign up to follow Kenilworth 
Church on Facebook OR go to 
https://www.facebook.com/
kenilworthchurchl.    

I  had the joy and challenge of 
leading a series of four 2 hour 

workshops with the members of 
KPC involved in the New Begin-
nings program.  

Each session began by meeting at 
a different place on the KPC cam-
pus that inspires us. We met in the 
meditation garden, chancel, Lov-
ing Food Resources, belfry and 
the parlor. The group was led 
through a series of exercises and 
discussions relating to our church 
talents, finances, ministries and 
future. The group had to be honest 
about who we are as a church, 
what are we good and not so good 
at, and how we want our church to 
grow and rise to the challenges of 
being church in the 21st century.  

By the time the group began the 
third workshop, our future hopes 
became discernible and we agreed 
as a group that we want to stay in 
our current location, expand min-
istries and take a serious focus on 
ministering to our immediate 
neighborhood of Kenilworth.  

The New Beginnings assessor 
recommended taking a more seri-
ous interest in ministering to our 
closest neighbors and stated that 
we were missing opportunities for 
church growth by not actively 
ministering to our neighborhood.  

Together we made an action plan 
and made ministry goals to be met 
monthly up until Christmas. Our 
action plan include simple cos-
metic changes to create a more 
welcoming atmosphere, a sign out 
front with changeable letters to 
inform neighbors of events, possi-
ble pancake breakfasts with guest 
speakers and a Christmas craft 
fair!  

(Continued on page 4) 

New Beginnings     
Group Discussion           

Report 

LFR Hires                
Pantry         

Manager 

L oving 
Food Re-

sources is 
pleased to an-
nounce Nancy 
Gavin as our 
Pantry Manag-
er. Nancy was employed most 
recently as Director of Parish 
Ministries at a United Methodist 
church in Maryland. She has ex-
perience in project management, 
volunteer coordination, peer 
counseling, teaching, fundraising 
and desktop publishing. Nancy, 
four cats, and husband Mike, a 
retired Baltimore City firefighter, 
moved to Black Mountain in Jan-
uary 2015. 

Mike Stevenson, immediate past 
President,  says “LFR is taking a 
big step towards ensuring that our 
mission will be accomplished 
well into the future. Nancy will 
be our leader and enable LFR to 
continue. “ 

We thank Mike for his years of 
service and leadership and  thank 
you to Barbara Bell who has 
served as President and recently 
as Pantry Manager. We welcome  
Nancy to her new role as LFR 
Pantry Manager.  

10th Annual ‘Free’ 

Asheville Tourist 

Baseball Game 

for Sunday       

August 16 @ 2:05 

p.m. 

K enilworth Presbyterian 
Church says, "PlayBall" for 

their 10th annual Sunday at the 
Ballpark…that being the legend-
ary McCor-
mick Field 
which cele-
brates 100 
years of base-
ball this year 
with our be-
loved Ashe-
ville Tourists. 

The Tourists have won 2 of the 
last 3 Sally League Champion-
ships and as of this missive they 
are in 1st place AGAIN! 

Thirty (30) tickets are still availa-
ble and are ABSOLUTELY 
FREE. It is only asked that if you 
say you wanna go…then go! Un-
used tickets keep other folks from 
being able to attend. 

These tickets are "premium" box 
seats that normally cost $12.50 
each and are located almost on the 
field at the Tourists dugout. Some 
are even 1st row! 

It is absolutely necessary that if 
you desire to go, please let Julian 
(or someone) know that you want 
to go and the tickets will be held 
for you. 

For those who can't stand "the heat 
of the kitchen" there are three (3) 
General Admission tickets for the 
"wimpy". 

PLAY BALL! 

- Julian Malbut 

Editor Note: New Beginnings group 

discussions were led by Katie Adams 

and Bob Williams.  This is a report 

about Katie’s group experience.  

https://www.facebook.com/kenilworthchurch
http://www.lovingfood.org/
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E ach Sunday we have fel-
lowship time  in the narthex 

following our Service.  

We need volunteers to provide 
snacks for fellowship time. 
Snacks can be as simple or as 
complex as you would like.  

You can sign up for a week or a 
month.   

The sign up sheet is in the Nar-
thex.  Thank you for  doing this.  

-Bob Craddock 

Fellowship Time  

W e had our first Planning for 
the End of Life seminar 

on Sunday, July 12.   

Bill Chater introduced the series 
of seminars. Bill used a ‘bulls 
eye’ analogy to outline all the 
issues to be discussed.  He said 
“this is the first of four sessions 
which can be visualized as a tar-
get.  The spiritual portion is the 
bulls eye and is central to every-
thing else. “  

Our topic for this seminar was 
’theological and spiritual’ aspects 
of end of life planning.  

Allen inspired us all with how the 
end of our lives is both an end and 
a beginning.  He also helped us 
understand what we must do not 
only for ourselves but especially 
others, to make this passage easier 
and more meaningful. 

He said the church community 
helps support the person in life 
and in the transition from life to 
beyond. 

He stressed that funerals are pri-
marily for the living with honora-
ble mention to the deceased.  

Thought should be given to how 
we individually want our funeral 
to be handled. Funerals provide 
an opportunity to help those re-
maining to better live their lives.  

Allen provided a simple two page 
handout of questions that we 
should answer to guide final plan-
ning for the funeral.  Copies are 
available from Allen.  A copy on 
file with Allen is recommended to 
help him respond according to 
your wishes.  

Mary Smith will lead this next 
session focusing on  ’medical 
issues’. 

Bill will lead the last two con-
cerning financial and legal plan-
ning. 

Bill said “we hope that addressing 
this difficult topic will be viewed 
as a positive input into the lives of 

our members and enhance the role 
KPC plays in our lives.” 

Those attending this first seminar 
agreed to have each seminar on 
Sundays after church for the next 
three weeks. 

Please contact Bill or Allen if 
you’d like to attend the remaining 
seminars. 

Thank you to Bill, Allen and 
Mary for sharing their time and 
expertise to help us better prepare 
ourselves and our loved ones.   

End of Life Issues Seminars 

J oe Hudgins, 
a KPC 

member, 
passed away 
on June 21.  
Joe was 97 
year old and 
was a US  
Navy veteran 
of World War II.    

He is pictured here with members 
of his family as they attended the 
KPC Independence Day service 
in 2014. 

R ichard Glenn 
has been our 

‘chief chef’ for 
our monthly Pot-
Luck luncheons 
for many years. 
His delicious en-
trées have been the center piece of 
our luncheons. 

Richard announced at the July 12 
service that he was needing to 
retire from the chief chef role for 
health reasons.  

When I called Richard to discuss 
it, he was quick to point out that 
our successful potluck luncheons 
require many hands.  He credits 
Judy and Dave Taylor for coordi-
nating and everyone for bringing 
those delicious side dishes and 
desserts.  

However, Richard’s modesty 
aside, those main dishes will cer-
tainly be missed.   

On behalf of everyone, let me 
send out a big Thank You to 
Richard  for his “chief chef” duty.   
And, at Richard’s request, a 
Thank You to the Taylors and 
everyone who contributes dishes 
to make a great KPC tradition. He 
looks forward to that tradition 
continuing.   - Editor 

Needed: a member of KPC is in 

need of a a single/twin mattress 

(has the box spring).  Contact 

Calvin if you can meet that need.  

Thank You,         
Richard   

After Christmas, we will take a 
look at what was successful and 
create another action plan to ad-
dress the spring and Easter season. 
Our group had a wonderful experi-
ence together dreaming, planning 
and envisioning our future.  

Please help us fulfill our goals by 
volunteering or just showing up 
and supporting these activities.  

Let’s follow the Holy Spirit to-
gether and be open to the limitless 
possibilities that the Spirit will 
bring. The future is so bright I 
gotta wear shades!  

- Katie 

(New Beginnings continued from page 3) 

Joe Hudgins  
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KPC Garden               

News 

Thank You,            

Chuck 

T he choir 
has been 

taking their well 
deserved sum-
mer break. 
Thank you to 
Chuck for copy-
ing songs and 
leading the pre-
service singing of praise and wor-
ship hymns.   

Pre-Service singing starts at 10:45 
a.m.  Join in if you can.   

- Editor 

T he garden is growing like a 
weed! The garden is off to an 

outstanding start. The first dona-
tion this season weighed in at 7.5 
pounds, 5.5 of which was lettuce. 
That’s A LOT of lettuce! The KPC 
garden single handedly provided 
healthy greens for the clients of 
Loving Food Resources that day.  

Our second harvest weighed in at 
11 pounds and provided LFR with 
peppers, okra, zucchini and toma-
toes. Our harvests should start get-
ting pretty hefty as the tomatoes 
are starting to come in and the corn 
is looking yummy!  

Thank you to our wonderful gar-
den volunteers who make this hap-
pen.  

- Katie 

“Flipped “                     

Book Signing 

T hank you 
to our June 

‘Greeters’,  
Steve and Julie 
Brown.  And to 
our July 
‘Greeters’ Mike 
and Marsha 
Cox. The 
Browns and 
Coxes also pro-
vided refresh-
ments for the 
fellowship time 
after church 
service.  Also, 
thank you to 
Katie for the  
ice cream. 

To volunteer, simply sign up in 
the Narthex. See Bob Craddock 
with questions.   

Thank You,           

Greeters 

M ary 

Virella 

and Jason 

Minton both 

won flip flops 

July 14 at the 

Doug Pagitt 

book signing for his newly pub-

lished book, "Flipped." Jason and 

Mary were great sports and par-

ticipated in the spiritual game 

show give away!   

 

- Katie 

KPC Ministries      
Recap 

M inistries: We’ve identified 
needs within our communi-

ty and endeavored to meet those 
needs. This is recap of KPC min-
istries. 

We will find a home for any items 
given through Dignity Drive. 
Many of the agencies that 
we  distribute the feminine care 
items through also need razors, 
bladder control products, etc. We 
are trying to laser focus this min-
istry and fill a need that no other 
organization or church is filling in 
Asheville.  

We will always find a home for 
your baby items. Our organization 
that we donate baby items to is 
the BEAR closet in West Ashe-
ville. The Operation Baby Booties 
was a Christmas drive in conjunc-
tion with our Angels on the tree 
from the Buncombe Co. Foster 
system. We currently have mem-
bers that choose to donate baby 
items through us because they 
would prefer the organizations to 
which we give.  

We will connect any donated 
items to the correct organization 
but if you are looking for a minis-
try to give to please consider the 
Red Tent ministry. We are the 
ONLY organization in Asheville 
trying to supply the hygiene items 
of homeless and low income 
women in the city. There is a des-
perate need for these items and 
we are blessing lives in this com-
munity. Our motto is:  Dignity. 
Access. Period. 

- Katie 
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Events, Birthdays and An-

niversaries: See the Kenil-

worth Church Calendar pre-

pared monthly by Katie Ad-

ams.  Copies in the nar thex 

starting the first Sunday and 

online at 

www.kenilworthchurch.org 

Dear Jesus, 

Thank You for being with me 
throughout my ups and downs this 
past week. Thank You Lord Jesus 
for being with me throughout this 
year thus far. Thank You for 
watching over me my entire 
life...even before I knew You! 
Thank You Jesus for forgiving me 
my sins through Your death on the 
cross so that You and I could have 
moments like this together. 

Jesus, as I grow stronger and 
stronger each day of this new life 
You have blessed me with, I de-
sire to become more like You.  I 
believe I can relate to how You 
must feel when I empathize with 
others as they go through their 
“storms” of grief, pain, loss and 
worry. I am still learning to be 
more concerned and more earnest 
in my prayers for others. And so I 
pray: Jesus please help others to 
meet their basic needs: a roof over 
their heads; electricity to run life 
supporting medical equipment, if 
necessary, or to keep food fresh in 
their refrigerators during adverse 
weather condition...Running water 
for bathing or growing edible 
crops; grant them daily nourish-
ment; clothing; footwear...the 
things I have come to take  for 
granted.  I have been blessed be-
cause You, Lord Jesus, have pro-
vided me with my daily needs for 
all of my life. 

Yet, Lord Jesus, the emotional toll 
I pay for trying to emulate You 
can be overwhelming at 
times...quite a bit of the time.  I 
run out of patience; I cry; I get 
upset; short-tempered and far too 
often, Jesus, I feel like walking 
away and concerning myself only 

JESUS...Tell Me, Tell Me! 

(I really Want to Knowé) 

An Open Letter to Christ Jesus 

By LaVyonne Evans 

with those whom I know on a 
personal level; not complete 
strangers like You do.  I hurt be-
cause I cannot do more; saddened 
because I start to doubt 
You...then, I pray less instead of 
more. 

The answers I seek to the ques-
tions I have pondered about 
throughout my life, Lord Jesus, 
are probably already in my 
heart...However, Jesus, tell me 
please, I need to know…”What 
should I do?” 

- LaVyonne Evans 

Editor’s Note:  Mr. Evans shared his 
prayer with our 
congregation 
during service 
on July 19, 
2015. It is 
shared here with 
his permission.   

Thank you to 
David Sapp for 
inviting Mr. 
Evans to our 

church.  

Jim Henderson 

J im Henderson, a longtime mem-
ber of Kenilworth Presbyterian, 

passed away Saturday, July 18 after 
a sudden, brief illness. Jim served 
the church as a ruling elder on Ses-
sion, chairperson of the personnel 
committee, and as a contact person 
for our choir director and substitute 
musicians. He had a love of music 
and could play piano by ear. He was 
very proud of his son Marcus, a 
member of The Marshall Tucker 
Band, and he enjoyed spending time 
with his son while traveling occa-
sionally with the band. 

Jim enjoyed working and put much 
time and energy into the business he 
founded, Intellinet, Inc., which pro-
vides personnel services for various 
businesses and corporations. He was 
knowledgeable and interested in a 
variety of topics. He had the rare 
combination of being able to speak 
his mind while being known as qui-
et and soft-spoken. Jim was a kind, 
caring person whose faithfulness to 
his church was evident. He will be 
missed by all who knew him. 

Please keep Jim's family in your 
prayers. We have no details at this 
time for a memorial service but ex-
pect it to be later in the summer.   

- Don Peterson 

http://kenilworthchurch.org/
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About the Newsletter 

I f you would like to share a 
word of appreciation for some-

one, some personal news, give 
feedback to the editor, etc. please 
contact me at                             
calvin.underwood@gmail.com 

Our Mission : Kenilworth Church (PC USA) is called by God to welcome all people into the Christian Commu-
nity. We strive to exhibit God's unconditional love and hospitality to all people. We welcome and include all peo-
ple without regard to race, age, sexual orientation, physical and mental ability, education or economic class. We 
share our gifts of time, talent, and treasure to serve God in our community and the world.   

The Kenilworth Church Team 
 

The Session: 
Rev. Dr. Allen Smith,  Session 
Moderator, cell 828-808-1660 
Gus Adams 
Millie Bruns, chair , Education 
Mike Cox, chair , Proper ty and 
Finance 
Bob Craddock, chair , Outreach 
& Hospitality 
Steve Hill, chair , Worship & 
Vision 
Sally Martin 
Don Peterson, Treasurer /Clerk 
Jeff Scoltock, chair , Personnel 
Calvin Underwood, Assistant 
Clerk and Newsletter Editor               

 
Staff: 

Rev. Dr. Allen Smith, Minister   
Rev. John David Stewart, Pas-
tor Emeritus 
Katie Adams, Director  of Out-
reach and Program Development 
LaMont DeBruhl, Sexton 
Chuck Lockwood, Music Minis-
ter 
 

ANDé.YOU! 

Kenilworth Church, PC (USA) 
123 Kenilworth Rd. 
Asheville, N.C. 28805 
Phone: 828-252-8872 
Email:  kenilworthpresbyterian-
church@gmail.com 
Website:  kenilworthchurch.org  

P lease join Loving Food 
Resources for an “Affair in 

White” party on July 31 from 7-
10pm on the top floor of the 
Renaissance Hotel downtown 
Asheville. “Affair in White” is 
the signature annual fund rais-
ing event for LFR. Guest Em-
cee is columnist Susan Rein-
hardt. There will be a silent and 
live auction, HEAVY hors 
d’oeuvres and wine/beer. Click 
the link or logo to buy tickets 
http://lovingfood.org/news-
events/ or you can write a check 
to Loving Food Resources and 
Katie Adams is happy to collect 
the money. Tickets are $65 for 
one ticket or $120 for two.  

It is going to be a blast! Come 
party with a purpose!  - Katie 

Loving Food Resources           

Fundraiser  

http://kenilworthchurch.org/
https://twitter.com/kenilworthPCUSA
https://www.facebook.com/kenilworthchurch
C:/Users/Calvin/Documents/A RedCross
C:/Users/Calvin/Documents/A RedCross
http://lovingfood.org/news-events/

